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Scovill Employees “Take Stock in America”

A U.S. Treasury Dept. Citation was awarded to Scovill recently in recog-
nition of employee participation in the U.S. Savings Bonds program. Scovill
president John Helies accepted the citation from U.S. Savings Bonds Divi-
sion Area Manager Charles Goodall. Scovill Local 1604 UAW vice president
Edward Borowski represented the Union at the presentation.

S. S. Tax Increase

In the last six months, two sweep-
ing changes have been made in the
Social ~Security law regarding Old
Age, Survivors and Disability Insur-
ance (OSADI).

First, legislation enacted in July
raised Social Security benefits 20 per-
cent across-the-board beginning in Oc-
tober, and also raised taxes.

Second, legislation passed in Octo-
ber broadened the basis of eligibility
for widows, the disabled, and low
wage earners, and raised the tax rates
above those passed in July.

The financing of the new benefits
will require an increase both in the
percent paid by the employers and the
employees and in the taxable wage
base for Social Security contributions
from wages and salaries.

The new tax rate, effective Janu-
ary 1, 1973, will be 5.859, for both
employer and employee.

The expanded wage base to which
the tax will be applied is $10,800.
for 1973 and will increase to
$12,000 by 1974. Before these 1972
amendments, the wage base was to
be held to a $9,000 maximum.

The 1972 campaign saw 679, of
Waterbury Division employees buy-
ing U.S. Savings Bonds through the
Payroll Deduction Plan, compared
to 589, in 1971; company-wide par-
ticipation is 449, in 1972, it was

After 1974, the new law provides
that the wage base automatically
will be adjusted upward as wage
levels rise. There is also a provision
in the new law to raise benefits auto-
matically whenever the consumer
price index goes up.

The law reduces the relative tax
burden on low income earners be-
cause a larger portion of previously
exempt higher incomes—those in ex-
cess of $9,000—will be subject to the
new tax rate.

Federal Unemployment
Insurance

Effective January 1, 1973, the Fed-
eral Unemployment Insurance rate
will be increased from .5% to .58%
of the first $4,200 earned by each
individual during the year.

This is an increase of $3.36 per
person over the present rate—and is
paid by the employer.

Hamilton Beach On TV

Over 400 million viewer impres-
sions, in 53 million households
throughout the country, will see Ham-
ilton Beach products advertised on the
three networks, ABC, CBS and NBC,
between November 15th through De-
cember 17th.

Using prime time top rated family
shows such as All in the Family, the
Don Rickles Special and both MFG
and college football games, major ex-
posure will be given to the new line
of Clean Steam irons, extolling in-
comparable wanted features such as
Fabriscope, Burst of Steam, 65 steam
vents, lightness of weight and use of
plain tap water. Emphasis will also
be on the exclusive Baconer in the
new network TV schedule.

Pre-Retirement Course
May Go State-Wide

All industrial centers in the state
may soon be offering pre-retirement
planning courses patterned after our
Scovill program.

Charles Rietdyke, who conducted
the courses at Scovill, is chairman of
the new state committee which will
set up the state’s program. He and
Dr. Robert Litro, director of the busi-
ness division of Mattatuck College,
have been working on a similar pro-
gram for the College next spring. If
successful at the school, the program
will go state-wide, through the State
Department of Aging.

Holiday Schedule

Christmas Shutdown

Waterbury Divisions and Services
will be closed for the Christmas holi-
day on Monday and Tuesday, Decem-
ber 25 and 26, 1972.

New Year’s Shutdown

The plants will be closed for the
New Year holiday on Monday and
Tuesday, January 1 and 2, 1973.

Any variations from the above
schedules will be by individual or de-
partmental notice. All employees will
be paid on the Friday of their sched-
uled pay-weck during this period.
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On behalf of the Company, we wish each of you a

CHAIRMAN :

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. {
May you and your families be guided and sustained
by the true spirit of Christmas, during the holiday
season and the new year that follows.
Sincerely, f

PRESIDENT
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On behalf of Scovill Local 1604, UAW —
$ Executive Board, Negotiating Committee and myself—

| wish to extend a Merry Christmas and a Happy New T
Year to all Scovill employees and their families.

Sincerely,

the officers,

7. Cocr=

PRESIDENT
Scovill Local 1604, UAW

Christmas Mailing

The suggested deadline for surface
parcels to distant states, this year, is
December 10th and for air mail, De-
cember 20th.

For local and nearby areas, it is De-
cember 15th.

For mailing Christmas greeting cards

1972 Rodeo

A word of appreciation and thanks
is passed along to all members of the
1972 Rodeo Committee, and all em-
ployees and friends who gave their
support to this activity for the bene-
fit of two well worth-while groups.

Through your cooperation, the Wa-
terbury Area Campership Fund and
the Central Naugatuck Valley Drug
Help Committee will each receive
$2,590—the largest single donation
that each of these organizations have
received.

The SERA and the Rotary Club of
Waterbury are to be commended for
having jointly sponsored a successful
rodeo for three consecutive years.

to distant states by surface, it is De-
cember 15, and by air mail December
21. For local and nearby areas, it is
December 20th.

Domestic Christmas greeting cards,
sealed or unsealed, will require an
eight-cent stamp. As the average greet-
ing card weighs an ounce or less, it is
recommended postal patrons seal the
envelope, use their return address and
send it first-class mail. This will insure
the return of the card if undeliverable.

For civilians in Europe, deadlines
for parcels by surface was November
11; by air mail, it is December 11th.
Greetmf7 cards should have been in the
mails by November 17th, but can still
go by air mail until Dec. 16th.

Postmaster Edward J. Sheehan
wishes to stress an area of concern
with the number of short paid greet-
ing cards being mailed each year to
foreign countries and which have to
be returned for additional postage as
all foreign mail must be fully prepaid
before embarkation.

Veteran Blood Donors

Among the 133 blood donors at
the October 24th visitation of the
Blood Mobile Unit to Scovill were
these three men of Manufacturing
Eyelet.

Holding their most recent dona-
tions, they are sitting on Red Cross
trunks which would hold the total
number of units they have given to
date—142 pints!

Their individual records are, left
to right:— William Rogers, 60
pints; Fred Kirschbaum, 56 pints;
and Anthony Cocchiola, 26 pints.

Special gallon pins awarded on Oc-
tober 24th were:—

7 gal—Irving Fagan, Clif Aspinall
and Fred Kirschbaum

6 gal—John Mitchell

3 gal—Conrad Sansoucie, Kenneth
Moody

2 gal—Ray Bradshaw, Michael
Granatuk

1 gal-—Pat McHouston, Robert
Fehrs

Scovill Group - A. A.

Meetings of the Scovill A.A.
Group will be held throughout
the holiday period.

They are held at the SERA on
Sundays at 6:30 p.m.

All employees and members of
their immediate families who are
now members of A.A., or who
have a drinking problem, are in-
vited to attend.

Further information may be
had by contacting any member
of the Scovill Alcohol Program
Committee: Dr. R.\W. Butler or
Roger Rose, of the Main Hos-
pital, or Emil F. Howes, Manag-
er of Employee Relations Dept.




New Assignments

Apparel Fasteners Div.
Prima Izzo—Product/Market
Analysis Manager
General Products Div.
Daniel Santovasi—Assistant Fore-
man, Dept. 4, Press Room, 2nd shift
John Baker—Foreman, Dept. 38,
Automotive Assembly

Edward Willhaus—Foreman, Dept.
45, Transmission Assembly

Train ing Course

TOOLMAKER.
Douglas Wilson
was graduated as a
toolmaker as of
September 18, 1972
and has been as-
signed to Gripper
Eyelet Tool Room.

David
ville was graduated as a rolls grinder
as of September 25, 1972. He has been
assigned to the Roll Grinding Room.

RorLs GRINDER. Humphre-

Produces Bracelets

SMAC President Mark Gedela
(standing) and members of the Sco-
vill-sponsored Junior Achievement
Company, depict operations needed
to produce the attractive embossed
copper bracelets. They are (left to
right) :— Allen Choate, Karen Wil-
mont, Jeff Crane, Sue Lane and
Karen Gannon.

Junior Achievement is an action
program designed to acquaint urban
youngsters with the basic skills re-
quired to successfully operate a going
manufacturing enterprise.

Scovill has joined again with other
leading manufacturers in the Nauga-
tuck Valley Industrial Community to
sponsor a J.A. program for our high
school students.

Scovill's  group—calling themselves
the SMAC Company—meets Monday
evenings at the J.A. Center, 161 Hill-
side Avenue. Their product, an attrac-
tive copper bracelet, is embossed with
an exclusive design and comes in three
colors: red, black and green.

At present, 14 students are regular
members of the company—others are
always welcome. They are:— Treas-
urer Gary and Sales Vice President
Dan Gelinas, Jeff Crane and Steve
Monnerat of Holy Cross High School;
Secretary Kathy Andrews, Karen Gan-
non and Eric Granoth of Kennedy
High; Manufacturing Vice President
Sue Lane of Notre Dame; Laura Lyons
and Lynn Gelinas of Kaynor Tech;
President Mark Gedela, Karen Wil-
mot and Yellette Tappin of Wilby;
and Allen Choate of Watertown High.

Scovill employees serving as advisers

e \. S8
SMAC-JA Company
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Service Awards

Kenneth Frisbie
Japan Room
25 yrs—Oct. 10

Leslie Hawley
Tool Supt. Office
Gen. Prod. Div.

25 yrs—Nov. 11

Louise Santoro, Closing Room

40 years—October 17, 1972
Frances Pogodzienski, Closure Pack

25 years—November 22, 1972
Paul Ognan, Casting Shop

25 years—November 26, 1972
Gerard Beaudry, Rolling Mill

25 years—November 30, 1972
Filomena Guerrera, Trans. Assem.

10 years—September 23,1972
Wilfrid Gelinas, New Milford

10 years—October 8, 1972
Bernard Murray, Sales Manager’s

Office, Metals Div.

10 years—October 22, 1972
Frank D’Anna, New Milford

10 years—November 12, 1972
Terecie Clark, Press Room

10 years—November 14, 1972

Industirial Seminar
On Alcohol, Drugs

Approximately 350 industrial lead-
ers in Connecticut were invited to at-
tend a seminar on Alcohol and Drugs,
scheduled for the SERA on Thursday,
November 30th.

Sponsored by Scovill and Biochem-
ical Procedures, Division of Bristol
Myers, in cooperation with Daytop,
Inc., the seminar was to present prob-
lems of alcohol and drugs from an
industrial point of view.

Included on the panel covering al-
cohol are Dr. Robert W. Butler, of
our hospital, who discussed Alcoholics
in Industry, and Roger P. Rose, Di-
rector of Human Relations, whose
topic was Industrial Alcohol and Drug
Programs. Mr. Rose was in charge of
arrangements for the seminar.

to the group are: William Dearth,
Jack Staver, Patricia Donovan and
Donna Santucci.
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Already available in stores for Christmas shoppers is Hamilton Beach’s
new dishwasherable plastic container which Jo Ann Davino holds above.

Hamilton Beach’s

Hamilton Beach’s latest convenience
items for the housewife is a new plas-
tic container in which food can be
blended, removed, covered, stored, and
later served; eliminating the need to
empty the food into another container
for storage and washing the blending

Blender Plus +

container.

Coming in two sizes 16 oz and 48
oz, the containers may be purchased
singly or in sets of two. Each con-
tainer will fit most H-B blenders.
Recipe books are included. An ideal
Christmas gift for the busy woman.

"Tis The Season To Be Merry

Help Keep It Safe and Happy

The Hollday Season is upon us again. We look forward to this period of
good times and fellowship but, occasionally, tend to overlook a few basic
concepts which can help prevent our becoming a holiday accident statistic.

The family ca
the dog, children, mother and father
on their way to visit friends—creates
a situation calling for adjustment in
driving skills and attitude.

The gross weight of the car has in-
creased and visibility through the side
and rear windows may be obscured
due to the additional passengers. Fa-
ther's temper may be strained after

listening to the children’s constant
chatter consisting of the traditional
phrases — "Are we almost there — I

have to go to the bathroom — the dog
is getting sick”, and Mother saying,
“I don’t think we are on the right
road.”

Meanwhile, other drivers are cut-
ting you off, splattering your wind-
shield and the windshield washers
go dry.

Don’t lose your temper — concen-
trate on driving, compensate for

road conditions and your chances of -

arriving safely are greatly increased.

Each Christmas season hospital
emergency rooms are kept busy car-
ing for children who have been in-
jured by toys. Please be cautious and
objective when selecting toys.

Avoid toys with sharp edges, pointed
projectiles and those constructed of
flammable materials. Even the most
innocent toy, the stuffed teddy bear,
may contain sharp wires that can pen-
etrate the fabric and become a hazard
to an infant.

A child momentarily disappointed
by not receiving an unsafe toy will
enjoy Christmas to a far greater extent
than one who has to receive medical
attention.

The staff of our Safety Department
wishes each of you a Safe and Happy
Holiday Season.

Activities Flyers
To Be Color-Coded

For easier identification, flyers on
employee activities which are for post-
ing around the plant, will be issued
by color-code:—

White—Rod & Gun Club Events
Yellow—Sports

Green—M iscellaneous activities,
contests, parties

Blue—social, cultural, travel
Pink—Blood Drive, Special sales

New Year’s Eve Dance

Reservations for the Annual New
Year’s Eve Dinner Dance, sponsored
by the SERA to be held on December
31st, have been completely sold out.
Reminder that balance due on reser-
vations must be in by December 13th.

Obituaries

George T. Ralph died September 21,
1972. Retired in February, 1970-—Rod
Mill.

Ruth Reid died September 25, 1972.
Retired in June, 1965—Cosmetic Con-
tainer Div.

Peter Collins died October 6, 1972.
Retired in April, 1969—Millwright Dept.

Giuseppe Gambucci died October 6,
1972. Retired in July, 1959—Casting
Shop.

Sally Dalton died October 8, 1972.
Retired in April, 1966—Closure Packing
Room.

Bertha Brown died October 9, 1972.
Retired in September, 1957—Closing
Room.

Charles Vaitekaitis died October 14,
1972. Retired in July, 1957—Casting
Shop.

James P. Griffin died October 14, 1972,
Retired in June, 1967—General Products
Packing Room.

Francis T. Reeves died October 16,
1972. Retired in January, 1947—Legal
Department.

Ralph Deleppo died October 20, 1972.
Retired in November, 1954—Waterville
Foundry.

Katherine O’Rourke died October 26,
1972. Retired in November, 1970—
Hospital.

Auguste Boisvert died
1972. Retired in October,
Mill.

Paul Rechenberg died
1972. Retired in January,
ville Foundry.

Edward Morgan died November 2,
1972. Retired in June, 1967—Casting.

Domenico Moschella died November
5, 1972. Retired in March, 1953—Wet
Roll Dept.

J. Leo Phelan died November 15, 1972.
Retired in August, 1957—Telephone Of-
fice.

Michele Daddona died November 19,
1972. Retired in March, 1964—North
Mill.

October 30,
1963—North

October 30,
1955—W ater-



Retirements

Philip DelGobbo, mixer of lac-
quer and enamels in the Lacquer
Room, was retired as of September
25, 1972, with 22.3 years of service.

Carmen Lovetri, die maker in At-
taching Machines, was retired as of
October 16, 1972—32 years.

Effective October 1, 1972

Frank Bisialski, vault and utility
man in Cosmetic Container—30 years.

Harlan (Gene) Read, Manager-
electrical engincering, Hamilton Beach
Div.—36 years’ service.

Effective November 1, 1972

Anna Aitchison, carton assembler,
Closure Packing—44 years.

Anne Dean, miscellaneous ma-
chines operator, Blanking—30 years.

James Dunlap, machinist in West
Machine—34 years.

Harvey Giese, specifications and
standards technician, Hamilton Beach
Div.—45 years.

Peter J. Kelly, tool grinder in
Screw Machine Tool Room—32 years.

Lawrence Nadeau, electrician,
Electrical Dept.—41 years.

Joseph Ognan, utility man, ship-
ping warehouse, New Milford—10
years.

Alvin Turner, supervisor in Clos-
ure Packing—27 years.

Retired Folks’ Club

The annual Christmas party for
retired employees of the Waterbury
(including New Milford) and the
Watertown divisions will be held at
the SERA on Thursday, December
7th, starting at 1:30 p.m.

Retirees are invited to bring along
one guest—due to the number of per-
sons allowed in the hall by safety and
fire regulations. Each is asked to co-
operate with this request.

Volleyball

Volleyball is in full swing every
Friday at 7:30 p.m. at the SERA.
New participants are always welcome—
either as a team or individuals.

It is presently a mixed league. How-
ever, in answer to several questions, a
league for women will be formed if
enough interest is shown.

Contact Greg Demko at the Em-
ployee Activities Office if interested.

“Something To Remember You By”

Anne Dean, who retired from the
Blanking Room, seems to get ap-
proval of Foreman Michael Campi
in checking out ‘that last piece of
work’—wonder if she took it as a
keepsake?

Your Social Security

People tend to underestimate the
monthly benefits social security can
pay. According to a recent survey,
only one person in 25 gave the cor-
rect answer to this question:

“Let’s take a man 35 years old, with
a wife and two young children and
average earnings of about $500 a
month. If he became disabled and
couldn’t work any more, how much
do you think he and his family would
get from social security? Or, if he
died, how much do you think his wife
and children would get? (Just a rough
guess)”’

The question was put to a sampling
of people 18 and over across the na-
tion. The correct answer is about $500
a month, according to Mr. Ernest D.
Bauer, social security district manager
in Waterbury.

“But three out of four people
guessed the social security payments
would be $350 a month or less,” he
said. “More than half guessed $250
or less. One out of four guessed $150
or less.”

Social security pays monthly disa-
bility benefits to eligible workers and
their families if the worker is severely
disabled and cannot work for a year
or more. Survivors benefits are pay-
able to certain family members if the
worker dies. A worker’s benefit
amount is based on his average earn-
ings covered by social security over
a period of years.
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“Tools of the Trade’ will not be
forgotten by Harvey Giese (right)
of Hamilton Beach Div. Manager of
Engineering Services Louis Smader
‘lights up’ fountain pen cigar of
model presented to Mr. Giese on
his retirement. The framed figure,
set up on a background of printed
forms, is composed of drafting
equipment used by Mr. Giese dur-
ing his years of service.

Kids’ Christmas Party

The annual Children’s Christmas
Party will be held on Sunday, Decem-
ber 17th, at the SERA Building from
2 to 4 p.m. It is held under the joint
sponsorship of the Scovill Girls" Club
and the SERA.

Tickets are available at the Em-
ployee Activities Office and are lim-
ited to children and grandchildren
(from 2 to 7 years of age) of Scovill
employees. This restriction is neces-
sary because of space limitations and
fire regulations.

Tickets are being issued on a first-
come, first-served basis and employees
cooperation is asked in obtaining tick-
ets only for children who qualify.

“If a 35-year-old worker becomes
disabled in 1972”7, Mr. Bauer said
“he and his family could be eligible
for disability payments if he had
worked in jobs covered by social se-
curity for five out of the ten years
before he became disabled.”

If the worker died, Mr. Bauer said,
his wife and children could start get
ting payments from social security if
he had worked 1-1/2 years during
the three years before he died in work
covered by social security.

“A woman who works is building
similar protection for herself and her
family,” he said.
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$351 to John Malario, Kingsbury Dept.

Anthony Mazurkivich (right) Suggestion Systems
Manager, listens with interest as John Malario describes
his suggestion which prevents Milling Machine chips
being blown on the floor, thereby saving cleanup time.

$300 to Albert Jesulaitis, New Milford
Foreman Carl Glander (left) discusses one of two
suggestions which won for Mr. Jesulaitis $180 and
$120. They resulted in cleaner tubes and less restraight-
ening as well as eliminating excessive tube handling.

Suggestion Awards

$362.83 was awarded to Gertrude
Degnan of Hot Forge. This second
and final payment brings her total
award for one suggestion to $518.40.

$228-—Donald Vance, Industrial Cou-
plings Research & Development

$120—Mario Cannucciari, Pipe Shop

$60—Olive Hewitt, New Milford
Tube Mill Office

$50—Joseph Doran, Auto
Maintenance

$50—Walter Serben, Rolling Mill
$30—Charles Bozzuto, Rolling Mill
$30—James Cody, Rolling Mill
$25 —John McHale, Rolling Mill

_

$154 is shared by Dennis McFarlin and Ed Gramigna.

Teamwork by these two Lacquer Room men has
resulted in their winning several awards. This latest
award was for an idea which cuts down on amount of
rejected work being done on the Spray Bake machine.

$240 to Adolph Burkhardt, New Milford

Foreman Glander and Mr. Mazurkivich check quality
of tube at “U” bender. Mr. Burkhardt’s two sugges-
tions ($120 award for each) prevent tube damage when
making U Bends and eliminate making new tools.

Girls’ Club News

By Irene Owens

Soon sleigh bells will be ringing and
snow will be slushing and all you shop-
pers will be rushing. The chairmen of our
various committees are no exception to
this holiday madness and are already busy
with plans for the Girls’ Club holiday
activities.

Especially at this time of year, we like
our retirees to know they are remembered
and Evelyn Smoil, Membership Chairlady,
is busy completing plans for this year's
greetings to them.

Betty Betancourt and Irene Owens have
taken on the task of planning for the
Christmas baskets to be distributed to
needy families. Last year, many members
contributed an article of clothing or a toy
for children up to twelve years of age, to
be used in these baskets. If you would like
to participate in this way again, we will
be happy to receive all donations.

For the kiddies of Scovill employees,
Margaret Murray and her committee, Ann
Aungelli, Jessie Ciarleglio and Elaine Dan-
sele, are working on the annual children’s
Christmas party—which, this year, will re-
turn to the old familiar format. A flyer
will be out soon with all details.

Best wishes to all our members for a
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year—
with a special wish to those who are on
the “shut-in" list at this time. Mary Byrnes,
Sunshine Chairlady, tries to keep in touch
with our ill members but does not always
receive word when a member is ill. We
are always interested in getting this infor-
mation as we feel colorful get-well cards
are one way to brighten the day of a con-
valescing member

Here's hoping, tucked in with your
gifts, Santa manages to leave you a few
minutes to relax—all wrapped up pretty
and tied with a bow.



year he has won this title.

Joseph Alexinas holds 1972 Runner-up placque as
Club Vice President George Bezuhly beams his approval.

1972 Fishing Contest

Longest fish winners:—

Joseph Gigliotti, 14-1/4" trout
Harold Rogers, 12-1/4" calico bass
Francis Gaffney, 21” bass

Warren Baker, 23-1/4" pickerel
Jerry Cepelak and James Gilroy, 13”

perch
Ariste Beurdeley, 18-3/8” bullhead

Slimnastics

A great deal of interest is being
shown in the Slimnastics Sessions for
Women held at the SERA on Tuesdays
from 5:00 to 6:00 p.m.

Mrs. M.G. Sholtis is instructor for
the group.
All women are invited to join in

Still Champion. James Gilroy (left) holds “Fisherman
of the Year” award presented to him by Rod & Gun
Club President Conrad Sansoucie—the fifth consecutive

Basketball

This popular sport is being reac-
tivated and games will be played on
Sundays at East Farms School. Six
teams have been entered:
1) Strip Mill #1—Coach Tony
Bonacassio

2) Strip Mill #2—Coach George
Leo

3) Rod Mill-——Coach Mark
Lavorgna

4) Packing B—Coach Harold
Barnes

5) Aluminum Mill-—Coach Grady
Jones

6) Wire Mill—Coach Paul Sabol

any Tuesday evening—no need to sign
up for any specific period.

ountain

Foremen’s Annual Evening at Green Mountain

It has become a tradition to have a SFA Feature at the foremen’s annual
“evening at the races”. This year’s SFA placque was presented to the win-
ning horse’s owner and jockey by Club president Richard Woodacre. Look-
ing on are Mrs. Woodacre, Club member and Mrs. William Aurelli.
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Turkey Shoot Attracts 200

Age or sex presented no problem
at the Rod & Gun Club’s annual
turkey shoot held at the Scovill Rifle
Range. In groups of ten persons, 27
rounds were fired, with as many tur-
keys awarded for highest scores.

Greatest thrill of the day was seeing
three young Explorer Boy Scouts taking
eight of the 27 prizes— which they
planned to donate to the Salvation Army
for their Thanksgiving baskets for needy
families.

Ray Dempsey, Metals Acct. Dept. and
their advisor, was also proud to see that
Scout Bob Smith scored 102 points in
one round—the highest to be scored at
the range. To date, the highest score had
been 98!

The Explorer Scouts were: Tom Smith,
winner of three turkeys, Roy Van Wag-
ner, 3; and Bob Smith, 2 birds.

Other winners were:— Jim Pape, Al
Rush, Joseph Riddick (2), Ed Roche,
Bob Rudaitis, Francis Gaffney, (2), Or-
lando Rafael (2); Edward Zukauskas,
Charles Carpentier, Tony Zaccagnino
(2); Paul Daniels, James Miklinevich,
Greg Demko, Mike and Helen Bochicchio.

For Sale

14” 1967 Mustang Ford wheels, $3 ea.
758-2709.

450 Honda Chopped drag style, new
paint, 74 rear tire, spool wheel, molded
rigid frame, other extras, must sell, $500;
396 aluminum Hi-rise manifold, $20; 2
hardwall slicks mounted on Chevy rims,
$15. 755-5579.

16" fiberglass Fleetcraft, with trailer,
35 hp Johnson, $700. 754-9505.

1964 Pontiac Tempest parts—326 en-
gine, black bucket seats, radio, etc. 729-
0043 after 6 p.m.

4 chrome mags for GM cars, $80. 757-
7819 after 4 p.m

5-rm Scovill house, 96 Oak St., two
enclosed porches—for sale or rent with
option. 753-7982, 9 a.m.-5 p.m.
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For Sale

1 pr. mist-blue picture window drapes;
man’s 2-3/4 black leather jacket with fur,
size 42; girl’s blue jacket, size 16; lady’s
tweed raincoat, size 8. 753-5660 after
4 p.m.

Crib, with matching S-drawer dresser,
$75. 756-7518 after 4 p.m.

Set of drums; 1964 Rambler American.
753-5875 after 4 p.m.

Fireplace wood, $38 per cord delivered;
9-1/2’ x 3’ driveway chain link gate, com-
plete. 272-8583 after 4 p.m.

3-family house, 14 Ward St., $12,500;
metal bookcase, $4; walnut coffee table,
$8; mahogany finish corner table, $10;
portable Motorola TV, $45; misc. dishes,
glasses. 754-5748.

Toastmaster push-button broiler oven,
$25; 2-burner electric plate, $15; 2 elec-
tric heaters, $10 ea; bird cage, $5; bird
cage with stand, $10; Hoover vacuum
cleaner, Model 2900, 2-sp, $20; double
window fan, $10. 754-3043 after 7 p.m.

3-family house in south end (6-6-6);
1st and 2nd floors have hot water heating
systems; gas/gas on 3rd floor. For sale
by retired owner moving out of town.
754-2369.

Kirby vacuum cleaner, $20; 10-gal fish
tank, $15; S-gal fish tank, $8; complete
with light, stand, pump, filter; 2 used
9.15 x 15 tires, $10 ea; 2 new 6.00 x 16
tires, $15 ea. 879-1204.

“K and E” drafting machine with
counter-balance; 36” x 60” wood drafting
table, both for $150. 758-5902 after
7 p.m.

Magnatone M-35, two 15" Lansing
speakers and horns, $200; Bogen P.A.
system with Premier Reverb. unit, $200.
755-7828.

Scovill decorative wall decor acces-
sories line: ‘Coat of Arm shields, Roman
Coin, Camelot, Cornucopia, 12-1/2" flag-
ons and unfinished Zodiacs. 879-9878
after 6 p.m.

Gas/gas stove and space heater; Kel-
vinator 18 cu.ft. self-defrosting refriger-
ator, 1971 model, $250; new custom-
made 10’ bar, 6 stools, padded, $400.
753-8811.

Sentry S52-gal. electric water heater, like
new, $25. 283-8830.

2 new snow tires on wheels, with studs,
used one month, $50, Firestone Cham-
pion Deluxe 6.00 x 15 (6.85 x 15); elec-
tric room heater, good condition, $10.
R.E. Cote, 10 Violet St.

Wanted - Piano

The United Cerebral Palsy Center,
61 Bidwell St., would like to have a
piano to use in their educational pro-
gram for cerebral palsied children.

If you'd like to donate your unused,
but still in good condition, piano—
call 756-7843. Theyll be happy to
arrange to have it picked up.

6-rm Cape Cod house with double lot
near school; h.w. floors, oil hot wate
heat, fireplace, 1-1/2 baths, 220 wiring
double self-clean oven, dishwasher, dis
posal, many extras. 754-7201 after 5 p.m

S-pc dinette set; Cornard Ball table
755-3525 or 755-2390.

1961 Chevy 8-cyl, automatic Impale
754-0346 after 4 p.m.

Lady’s brown suede coat, size 16, A-
condition, $10; 3 lady’s 3-pc buttekni
suits, size 16, $5 ea. 756-2388.

10-mo. old English setter dog, witl
papers. 754-1837.

1968 Camero, 3 sp trm, 327 enginc
good condition. 729-0771 after 5 p.m

Two 6.50 x 13 ww Firestone Town &
Country snow tires with studs, mounte
on 63 Falcon wheels. 274-4140.

3-rm pine-panelled hunting camp, o
3 scenic secluded acres in central Maine
757-1059.

1962 Ford Fairlane; new exhaust sys
tem and water pump, $95. 756-335
after 6 p.m. "

2 snow tires with studs & wheel rims
fit 13” wheels, $25. 755-8529.

1972 Chevy Impala 4-dr hardtop Sport
sedan, 350 cub., 6,500 mi., like new
755-6429 after 3 p.m.

Skis with full safety bindings, sk
poles, ski boots with stand. 758-948
after 4:30 p.m.

Youngstown metal cabinet kitche
sink: 1 drawer, 2 cabinets, $15; Chrysle
product roof rack, cost $105, asking $3°
757-1945 after 4 p.m.

1964 Chevelle 4-sp; 1967 Mustang
3-sp. 272-7110.

Man’s full length brown winter ovel
coat, size 42, like new. 753-2924 afte
2 p.m.

Toaster, iron, new Regina Electri

Broom, new electric popcorn poppe
electric coffee maker, new outdoor grill
with spit for roasting, electric table-to
broiler; lady’s shoes, size 8-d; kitche
table with 2 chairs. 758-1086, 8 a.m
4 p.m.
1972 powder blue standard VW: nay
blue upholstery, recent 6,000 mi check
up; 8-track tape player with speake
built into doors, original owner. 75!
7012 after 5:30 p.m.

Ceramic Nativity set, 18 pcs., all han
painted. 755-8567 after 6 p.m.

Ride Wanted

From Musso View Avenue (Che
hire-Waterbury line) to West Plar
for 7-3 shift. 757-1703.

From Nichols Road (Woodtic
Area) to West Plant for 3-11 shi
879-1620.

Other

Hamilton Beach & Dominion
pliances repaired. 272-3048.

(Additional Ads on Page 7
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